Region II Homeless Council
5/9/2025
Those present: Tracy Allen, KBH; Michelle Baldwin, OBH; Cullen Ryan, CHOM; Dave Sovetsky, MMHS; Donna Alger, http://www.facebook.com/groups/MaineHomelessResourceGuide algerdonna@gmail.com;  Donna Kelley, Waldo CAP; Gabe Smith, New Beginnings; Giff Jamison, Tedford; Jeff Cosgrove Cook, Hub 3; Kevin Boilard, Kaydenz Kitchen; Melissa McEntee, RGH; Mercedes Debowey, Tedford; Mike Merrill, VOA; Nicole Frydrych, Hub 6; Noelle Coyne, WMCA; Alice Preble, CBHS; Vickey Merrill, CHOM
Alice brought meeting to order.  Member introductions

Moment of silence for everyone lost to homelessness

Approval of minutes from last meeting. Giff made motion with 2nd from Mike M

Tom from Options was to present but was unable to attend today

Cullen provided Federal updates: Working on FY2026 budget, proposed $26.72 billion reduction to HUD’s rental assistance programs, $532 million reduction in Homelessness Assistance Grants, Eliminating the CDBG program, eliminating LiHEAP, $674 million reduction to Centers for Medicare and Medicaid services. Trump laid out plans to manage homelessness which includes large camps while mandating MH and SUD therapy, local HUD office cut key staff leaving 4 in place, none of the names are familiar.  Watching bill to increasing affordable housing stock and a bill to re-authorize HOME
Vickey presented state updates: Bills to watch
LD210 Biennial Budget
LD698-Emergency Shelter bill 
LD641-Diversion Funding and Housing Problem Solving, 
LD748-BRAP bill needed to maintain status quo 
LD1029 GA bill
LD 731 Prohibiting municipalities from barring the creation of homeless shelters

SHC update: No SHC since our last meeting, meeting next Tuesday

Topics to bring to SHC: Warming centers closing and the concern of funding for next year, York county shelter closing and worried current inflow/outflow of shelter services

Hub updates: 

Nothing for Hub 5

Hub 3: Homeworthy Transitional RRH is now in CES, started PIT planning, looking to add Access points, particularly in Waldo County. Attended the regional McKinney Vento meeting. Currently 110 people on the CES list.  PIT data shows closer to 300 which shows need for more access points
Hub 4: Steady in flow in CES, drop in center is now an access point which decreases losing touch with people for lack of contact 
.
Hub 6 March saw active 335 people, 17 housing placements, 38 new, 11 inactive, 3 returned from housing, 9 returned from inactive. Scheduled 3 outreach workshops with the first in Augusta in April. Hoping to coordinate an OR agreement between providers to help communication. Skowhegan will be at the end of May with Waterville in June. VOA homeless response team is up and running. 
With the new CoC governance the resource committee and diversion committee will be merged with others in order to reduce the number of CoC committees. Meetings on hold until new committee chairs are in place
Short discussion on whether Region II should miss a month in the summer, used to be July or August but last year the group chose to meet all year.  More to come
Bylaw discussion: Vickey shared Region 1 bylaws as a guide, discussion on bylaws an: makes sense to have some consistency between regions noting that each region has it’s own unique attributes. Began to review and update by laws. Alice will send out the work that was done today for those not in attendance. The group was able to review the first page. 
Member updates:
Melissa at RGH shared the Mexico Food Pantry was voted to close; PATH and OPTIONS workers advocated and the decision was overturned
Giff: New Tedford shelter facility put up the walls and roof trusses will be up next week. The warming center serviced 130 unique individuals, 6 families. Closed 4/15. Brunswick PD Chief has homeless task force in place
Kevin: Kaydenz Kitchen warming center in Lewiston served 350 unique individuals, averaged 65 guests per night. Working to open a 24/7 low barrier shelter in Lewiston, has a location in mind @ approximately 17,000 sf
Alice: Community care 1 on 1 youth peer out of Bangor should be and in running soon 
Donna Alger: Hub data of actively homeless etc. can now be found on the new Maine Homeless Planning https://www.mainehomelessplanning.org/hubs/



Next Meeting: June 13 at 10am.  
Presenter:   Possibly Thomas Hibbert to discuss the Options program

